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Greetings to all our friends  

This is the 55th edition of the electronic magazine "MKSF Newsletter" which we forward to you at your e-mail addresses in order to let 

you know about the activities and engagements during the March month of this year. 

During the month of March we used to have a range of meetings with militaries and diplomats where mainly we talked about security 

situation in the country and region, for growth of cooperation with partner countries, initiation of official cooperation with other countries 

and issues for which currently our Ministry and the Force are concerned in frame of implementation of the annual objectives. 

Thus, I hosted for a meeting, Procurement Advisor in MKSF, Mr. Janez Pate from Slovenia who ended his assignment to NATO Liaison 

Advisory Team to MKSF/KSF. Then I hosted Director of European Center for Security Studies ñGeorge C. Marshallò, z. Keith W. 

Dayton. 

With ambassador of United Kingdom and North Ireland, Ruairi OôConnel, we have signed off amendment of Bilateral Cooperation 

Agreement among |the Ministry for KSF and Ministry of Defense of United Kingdom signed off in 2009. 

Also, during the March, I have hosted Ambassador of Montenegro, Mr. Ferhat Dinosha, then Chief of Liaison Office of Slovakia 

,Ljubomir Batary. 

During March, President of Republic of Kosovo, Hashim Thaqi has promoted and appointed Generals of the KSF, among of them one is a 

female Officer, BG. Irfete Spahiu who is being promoted and appointed Commander of Training and Doctrine Command. 

Commander of the Kosovo Security Force (KSF), Lt. Gen.Rrahman Rama, upon invitation of IOWA`s National Guard, Major General 

Timothy Orr, dated 21st up to 25th of March 2018, stayed for an official visit in the IOWA`s state of the U. S.  

I am pleased to inform you that the members of KSF managed to achieve the best results in the international medical race ñField Medical 

Expertò, in Grafenworth of Germany. Then, in barrack ñSk±nderbeuò of Doctrine and Training Command (TRADOC) of the KSF in 

Ferizaj is held the graduation ceremony of the new recruits of the KSF from non-majority communities ranges as well in the Training 

center in Pomozotin was  conducted Advance Search and Rescue Course in mountain and other important activities to MKSF and the 

KSF. 

Sincerely, 

 MKSF Minister, Rrustem BERISHA 
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Exercises in cooperation with IOWA`s National Guard 

instructors have been carried out 
Friday, 02 March 2018. Dated 27 Feb up to 02 March 2018 are conducted: table top exercise; exercise in logistic area and 

field communication exercises, Pëllumbi-4ò.  

Certification ceremony of the logistic exercise attended: Dep/Commander of Land Force Command, (LFC), BG. Gëzim 

Hazrolli, LFC Chief of Staff, Col. Naim Haziri, 

Chief of Department for Logistic of LFC, LTC. 

Arbnor Zeneli, Logsitic Specialized Officer from 

IOWA`s National Guard, USA, W01 Leon B. 

Altman. 

Upon completion of the exercises are conducted 

After action review (AAR) from the KSF and 

IOWA`s National Guard where was briefed on the 

exercise flow work. Attendees were closely 

informed on flow of the exercises which preceded 

the field exercise ñEagle 6ò. 

The LFC Dep /Commander, G. Hazrolli has 

thanked American Army for the constant support 

given to the KSF. Moreover, he said this is a 

process not started today but very early and thanks 

to professional support of the IOWA`s National 

Guard team, we have managed to successfully 

realize the overall duties. On this occasion was 

thanked chief Altman with his team and 

through them the IOWA`s National Guard  

and General Orr , on behalf of the COMKSF, 

Gen. Rama. 

The exercise is conducted at the Doctrine and 

Training Center in Ferizaj. It is worked as 

planned where after the situation assessment 

based on the exercise scenario members 

worked into groups on a certain situation. 

Purpose of these exercises is achieving of the 

highest standard of the Kosovo Security Force 

members to benefit from experiences of the 

American Army; to prove functionality and 

professionalism in these three respective areas. 

These exercises are backed up by the subject 

matters experts from IOWA\s National Guard 
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(USA) and NALT Advisors. Part of this exercise were 120 members of the Kosovo Security Force. 

PRESIDENT OF REPUBLIC OF KOSOVO, HASHIM THAQI PROMOTED 

AND APPOINTED THE KSF GENERALS 

Tuesday, 06 March 2018. President of  Republic of Kosovo  ,Hashim Thaqi in the position of the Supreme 

Commander and having the constitutional competencies in coordination  with Minister and COMKSF   in presence 

of Minister for Kosovo Security  Force, Mr. Rrustem Berisha and COMKSF, LT. Gen. Rrahman Rama,  has 

promoted and appointed teh KSF Generals.   

President Hashim Thaqi promoted; BG.Bashkim 

Jasharin to Major General also, promoted BG. Zymer 

Halimi to Major General. 

President Thaqi appointed, BG. Enver Cikaqin to 

Comamnder of Land Force Command of the KSF. Col. 

Irfete Spahiu promoted to Brigadier General Rank, also 

appointed her as Commander of Training and Doctrine 

Command. Col. Naim Hazirin is promoted to Brigadier 

General and appointed to Operational Support Brigade 

Commander. Col. Xhevahir Geci is promoted to BG 

and appointed as Dep/Comamnder of Land Force 

Command. Col. Fadil Hadergjonaj promoted to BG 

and appointed as Commander of RRB pf th KSF. 

Col. Skender Zhitia is promoted to BG. And appointed as Chief of Staff of Department of Personnel in MKSF. The 

promotion of Col. Irfete Spahiut to the rank of the BG. marks the first female in the KSF history to hold the rank of 

General whereas BG. Irfete Spahiu since today is the first Officer of the KSF to hold the General rank. 
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The advanced Search and Rescue Course in Mountain started in Training 

Center in Pomozotin 

Thursday, 08 March 2018. In the Training Center for Search and Rescue in Mountain in the barrack ñYoung 

Europeansò in Pomozotin, yesterday started to be held the advanced course (third level) for search and rescue in 

mountain. Part of this course are 8 members of Rapid Reaction Brigade of the KSF and 2 members  of Company of 

Search and Rescue who previously completed the basic course ( the first level) and intermediate (the second level) 

for search and rescue in mountain. 

Whereas , the advanced course ( the third level) started with a challenging course , three-weeks where majority of 

the exercises during training will be developed in practical way throughout mountainous areas covering 

mountainous climbing , rope , mountain navigation and for surviving , crossing of valleys and victims evacuation. 

The participants who completes this course is expected to be equipped with leading skills for rescue team in 

extreme conditions as well to make location and bring to the safety place lost or sacked people. 

The participant shall have high level of physically preparation since they have to make a road of many kilometers 

to find victims in very difficult mountain terrain. Also, those during the advanced course will have to learn 

international practices and procedures of search and rescue such as using of helicopters to locate and extract 

victims from ruins. 

 

Minister Rrustem Berisha congratulated women of the Ministry and the KSF for 

the 8 March- International Women Day 

Thursday, 08 March 2018.  In the premises of Ministry for Kosovo Security Force (MKSF), Minister Rrustem Berisha together with 

COMKSF, LT. Gen. Rrahman Rama, General Secretary, Mr. Shkëlzen Sylaj and Military advisor ,BG. Fadil Hadërgjonaj, on the occasion 

of 8 March-International Women Day congratulated women of the Ministry and the KSF.  

Minister Berisha on this occasion has thanked all women who serve in the Ministry and the KSF, at the same time has thanked them for 

their engagement, professional work, successes and overall achievement in frame of Ministry and the KSF as well promotion of the first 

female in the KSF history to the rank of General in the KSF. At the end, Minister Berisha once again by congratulating women said that 

the 8 of March of the coming year find us even with much more results and promotion to the positions and rank. 
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Mark Theobald provided a lecture on search and rescue in mountain 

Monday, 12 March 2018. In the training center for search and rescue in Pomozotin, in front of the participant students of the advanced 

course (3rd level) for search and rescue in mountain has lectured ex-British Officer, Mr. Mark Theobald.  

Students and all the staff listened carefully about experience of Mr. Theobald about surviving techniques in jungle and the way of 

application in challenging environment and in cases of mountain SAR. 

Mr. Theobald spoke with special focus on experiences for an expedited team in the year 1994. This team was lost in a jungle area in 

Malaszia wounded and left without water and food. He explained in details efforts of search and rescue in terrain including helicopter 

involving to locate members of the lost team. Also were discussed lessons learned from this failed expedite.  

The course participant have gained a lot from experiences of the foreign lecturer. Revealing of this experience was an appreciated 

contribution for further skilling of them, as professionals of the search and rescue. 

Mark Theobald is an ex-officer of British army with 37 years of experience. He was a Commander at Training School in jungle in Belize. 

Two years instructor with British army team in Brunei. It is specialized for jungle training. Now, he serves as Dep / Director of NALT 

(NATO Advisory Liaison team) to the KSF. 

 

 

A delegation of Department of Personnel of MKSF visited IOWA`s National Guard 

Monday, 12 March 2018. A delegation of Human resources Management  (HRM) in MKSF/KSF headed by BG. Skender 

Zhitia together with Capt. Fatlum Demiri, Capt.  Vjosë MalokuïRamadani and Srg. Major Arsim Baxhaku, dated 1-8 March 

2018, have stayed in IOWA`s National Guard ïUSA. They had a working visit for eight ïdays in order to exchange 

experiences with Department of HRM of this Force. 

During this visit , members of MKSF/KSF had a chance to closely see: way of functioning and management of human 

resources  in IOWA\s National Guard; Board of Career for Officers and NCOs  Management (procedures and manner for 

conducting Boards on promotion and retention); advantages and other benefits while and after retirement; prepare and 

proceeding of members to be dislocated abroad; joint operations for human resources; Program on Mentorship for 

Cadets/Officers of ING; training and exercises for MOSQ ( various categories of members); Services of Moral Center, 

Welfare and Recreation of Militaries; as well IOWA  Employment Center after retirement of the ING members. 

It shall be mentioned that during this visit a delegation headed by BG. Zhitia are hosted in various meetings form Major  

General Timothy Orr, IOWA Army Commander ,Damian Donahoe, Dep/Commander of IOWA Maneuverer , BG. Steven 

Warnstadt, Head of IOWA Planning Group as well BG.(retired ) Xhavit Gashi, Consul of Republic of Kosovo in IOWA.  
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THE KSF HELD A CHANGING COMMAND CEREMONY OF TRADOC  

Tuesday, 13 March 2018.  In the 

barrack,, Sk±nderbeuôô of the KSF 

in Ferizaj, today, is conducted 

ceremony of changing Command of 

Training and Doctrine 

(TRADOC).Up to date Commander, 

BG. Enver Cikaqi handed over a 

duty of Commander to just 

promoted Birgadier General, Irfete 

Spahiu.  

Brigadier General, Irfete Spahiu is 

the first female officer promoted to 

ranges of the Kosovo Security 

Forcec as well the first female 

Officer in the duty of the Brigade 

Commander. 

In the solemn ceremony attended 

Minister of KSF, Rrustem Berisha, 

Dep/Minister Agim Çeku, 

Commander of KSF, and Lt. Gen. 

Rrahman Rama, NLAT Director, 

General Hofmann, Turkey 

Ambassador , Mrs. Kiliq,  Bondsteel 

Camp Commander, KSF Generals, 

representatives of Local and Central 

Institutions, representatives of Diplomatic Chorus in Kosovo, KFOR and NALT representatives , representatives of the war association 

and KSF Officers and NCOs. 

CHANGING CEREMONY FOR LAND FORCE COMMAND  

Thursday, 15 March 2018. In the barrack ,,Adem Jashariôô of 

the KSF in  Pristine is conducted ceremony of changing for 

Land Force Command. Ceremony started with parade of flag-

bearers and intonation of the state anthem of Republic of 

Kosovo. 

 Attended: MKSF Dep / Minsiter, Burim Ramadani, 

COMKSF, LT. Gen. Rrahman Rama, General Secretary 

Shkëlzen Sylaj, NLAT Director, General Hofmann, Major 

General Zymer Halimi, BG. Nazmi Brahimaj, BG. Irfete 

Spahiu, BG. Naim Haziri, BG. Fadil Hadërgjonaj, 

representative of diplomatic chorus diplomatik, NALT 

representatives and Officer and NCOs of the KSF. 

After reading of decree ïlaw of President of Republic of 

Kosovo, Hashim Thaçi for appointment of Brigadier General 

Enver Cikaqi, Commander of Land Force Command and 

Dep/Commander of Kosovo Security Force started changing 

of Land Force Command from Major General Gëzim Hazrolli to BG. Enver Cikaqi. 
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NEW KSF RECRUITS FROM NON-MAJORITY COMMUNITIES   

HAVE GRADUATED  

Friday, March 16, 2018. At the "Skënderbeu" barracks of the Doctrine and Training Command (KSF) of the KSF, in Ferizaj, today was 

held the graduation ceremony of the new KSF recruits, among the non-majority communities, the first generation for 2018. 

Attended: Ramush Haradinaj, Prime Minister of Kosovo, Minister of KSF, Rrustem Berisha, Commander of KSF, Lt. Gen. Rrahman 

Rama, Commander of TRADOC, Brigadier General, Irfete Spahiu, UK Ambassador Ruari O'Conelli, Charged with work at the United 

States Embassy, Colleen Hyland, NALT Director, General Ralf Hofmann, Deputy Commander of KFOR, Brigadier General Janos 

Csombok, Military Attacks as well as Officers, NCOs, and families of recruits. 

On this occasion, the Prime Minister of Kosovo, Ramush Haradinaj, congratulated the new KSF recruits from the non-majority 

community for successfully completing the basic training, wishing a successful start, a service and a successful career in the KSF at the 

service of the country. Prime Minister Haradinaj also congratulated the families of new recruits: "I wish you and your families for the 

choice you made, determined to serve to the country for the benefit of the development, peace and prosperity of the citizens. 

Meanwhile, KSF Minister Rrustem Berisha, addressing to the participants, said: "I have the honor and the privilege of welcoming the 

graduation of the recruits from the non-majority community, as Minister of KSF. Today's ceremony enjoys us a lot, because it proves that 

KSF has become a credible force for all citizens of Kosovo, a multiethnic force, open to all and in the service of all. " 

At the Graduation ceremony of the KSF recruits,  among the non-majority communities, spoke also in charge of work at the Embassy of 

the United States of America, Colleen Hylland, who congratulated new recruits for successful completion of basic training as well 

commended them for the courage shown while recruiting relatives for support and encouragement, adding: "Today begins  your journey. 

You joined a proud organization to walk in the footsteps of all the members of the KSF who have graduated from you. You got the right 

to wear this uniform. ñIn the end is organized a ceremony of certificates. They were initially awarded to distinguished recruits and then to 

all 34 KSF recruits, generation 01-2018, who completed the nine-week basic training that took place from 16 January to 16 March 2018. 

In the Kosovo Security Force today have joined 34 more recruits from non-majority communities and by this number of members from 

non-majority community reaches 276 members or 11.10%. While from Serbian community so far are recruited 130 members or 5.28%, 

throughout territory of Kosovo. 

In the end, the new recruits make the oath of service in the Kosovo Security Force and from Monday will begin service in all units of the 

Kosovo Security Force, which together with their colleagues contribute to the realization of the KSF mission and its advancement as an 

institution serving the citizens of our country. 

 

 


